                                                         BELTON PARISH COUNCIL                                                  

                                                                                                                                                                       Ref…3/10
Minutes of the Meeting of Belton Parish Council held on 16th February 2010 in Belton Public Hall.

Present:  Cllrs. Mr. D.G.E. Ripley Chairman

                         Mr. K. Bell, Mr. M.S. Biltcliffe, Mrs. K. Davies, Mr. L.A. Drury,  Mr. A.G. Ferris,  Ms. G. Greensitt,  
                         Mr. T. Hazeltine, Mr. D. Neale, Mrs. C. Pollard, Mrs. E.M. Redfern, Mr. W.E. Pryce.
                         Two members of the public present  

Apologies for Absence:  Cllrs. Mattu, 

Public Forum:  
Mrs. Biddle talked about the planning application for the extension to the pavilion and the objection. The pavilion was licensed for seven days per week to 12.00pm but that had never been needed. The BPFA had written twice to the objector 
explaining that there was air conditioning and double glazing and that there was no need to keep the doors open. Extra insulation could be put in around the doors and a meter could monitor noise levels. Hire agreements would have an item about keeping noise levels down. Cllr. Bell asked what sports were there apart from football. There are bowls, aerobics and dancing lessons but because of football cricket cannot take place. Cllr. Bell was concerned that the focus seemed to be towards social not sporting activities. Mrs. Biddle said kick boxing was starting. Cllr. Greensitt said that a long time ago a tennis court was needed. The question was asked if money would be requested from Council towards a second pavilion but it wouldn’t although grants could not be obtained at the moment. Cllr. Biltcliffe asked if a section 27 notice had been served on the landowner. Cllr. Davies asked if anyone would be available to monitor noise from late night functions, Mrs. Biddle said there was a volunteer to do this.
1. Declarations of Interests in Items on Agenda.
    Cllr. Pollard declared an interest in items 7) App. 2010/0074 and  11) Request for grant for BPFA, as she is on 
    committee.
2. Approval and Signing of the Minutes of the Meeting of Belton Parish Council held on 19th January, 2010. 

    The minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman.  
3. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Meeting of Belton Parish Council held on 19th January  2010
    Re 5) Lifebelt – chase up. 
    Re. 15iii) Boulders – chase up.
    Re 15v) Now cleaned. 

 4. Reports by Councillors and Clerk.

                             Report on HGV’s by Cllr. Greensitt put on website. Cllr. Pryce reported on empty properties. Cllr. Ferris proposed  that   it is not Parish Council’s job to contact residents but North Lincs Homes or North Lincs Council – this was agreed.
                             Hedge at  top of Jeffrey Lane still to be cut. Cllr. Redfern had a meeting with Environment Agency tomorrow and re safer neighbourhoods a police presence around pavilion and railway line was needed. 

5. Police Matters/Anti Social Behaviour.  
                                Cllr. Pryce  said that re safer neighbourhoods, the police were coming twice nightly.
                            6. Correspondence.

    a) North Lincs – Local Action taken to Manage Flood Risks.Rural Land Mapping register updates.                

b) North Lincs – Diversion of FP 42.        

    c) Belton Toddler Group – Request for funding.. 

    d) North Lincs  – Litter etc..

    e) South Bank Wildlife & Heritage Partnership - Newsletter. 

    f) Empty Homes Agency – The facts about empty dwellings management orders.
            g) Scunthorpe Property Services – Electrical contractor.

    h) HWRCC – Group insurances for charities.
    i) Smiths of Derby – Clock fitness check offer.

    j) North Lincs – Welham Estates pet food factory update. 

    k) Byways & Bridleways – Newsletter.
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    l) Humbrella - Newsletter.

   m) North Lincs – Street numbers for Prospect Drive.

7. Applications for Planning Permission. 

      2009/1465  Field to rear 94 High Street, retain external block walls on existing barn – Full Planning.

      There were no adverse comments on the above application.
      2010/0074  BPFA, High Street, erect conservatory – Full Planning. (Read attached objection).

     There were no objections provided that a condition is imposed that the doors are to be kept closed at all times. As air conditioning is 

      installed, this would not be an onerous condition. 
      2010/0077  Avalon, Churchtown, garage & utility extension – Full Planning.

      2010/0100  163 Westgate Road, erect single & two storey extensions – Full Planning.       

      There were no adverse comments on the above two applications.
Plans Received After Agenda Sent Out
                                          2010/0126  66 Sandtoft Road, erect first floor side extension & single storey rear extension – Full Planning.

                                           There were no adverse comments on the above application.
    Decisions by North Lincs Council:            

      2009/1493 104 Westgate Road, retain conservatory - Passed.

8.  Consider Locations and Costs for Flower Beds.
     Cllr. Redfern had met with North Lincs but they may not be able to do the beds this year. They suggested planting bulbs at Sandtoft 

     and Beltoft. It was agreed to seek tenders. 
9. Consider Grass Cutting Tenders and Award Contract for 2010/2011.

    The Clerk had received four tenders, one which had not been marked “Tender” on the envelope had already been opened, this was

    from Mr. G.H. Fillingham. The Clerk then opened the others which were from Paul Hinds, G. Munton and Green Grass Contracting.
    The tenders were:-
                                                                Cutting                       Strimming

     Paul Hinds                                         £133.00                         £90.00
    G. Munton                                          £140.00                         £40.00

    G. Fillingham                                     £100.00                        £100.00

    Green Grass Contracting                    £148.20                         £48.70 

   After discussing and the Clerk explaining that the Council was not obliged to accept the lowest quotation it was resolved to accept the
   tender from Paul Hinds – there were three abstentions.
10.  Approve Renewal of Website Domain Name £66.00plus vat for Two Years
       Resolved, to approve cost of renewal.
11.  Consider Request for Grant for Payment of BPFA Insurances £2601.29.

       Cllr. Ferris proposed giving the grant and seconded by Cllr. Pryce, an amendment proposed by Cllr. Bell, seconded by 

       Cllr. Greensitt was defeated and voting on the substantive motion was passed with two votes against and one

       abstention. 
12.   Accounts for Payment.  

      The following accounts were approved for payment.

       101076  R.T. Matthews                                                         paper & postage                          £8.50

       101077  R.T. Matthews                                                         computer                                 £576.50

       101078  Paul Hinds Gardening Services                               grass cutting                          £1956.00 
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13. Consider Council’s Notice Boards at Post Office.

      The Council’s two boards had apparently been vandalised and a new one put up by the post office store with a second being put up 

       inside the store. Clerk to see Cllr. Mattu.
14.  Consider Reimbursement of Clerk’s SLCC Membership £95.00.

       The Clerk explained that he used this to obtain free legal advice for the Council instead of the Council subscribing to ERNLCA.
       Resolved, to reimburse the Clerk.

15.  Consider/Approve Service Level Agreement for Picnic Area 2010/2011 £375.90 plus vat.
       Resolved, to approve agreement.
16.  Consider Unsafe Graves in Churchyard.    

       Clerk had been unable to get to Churchyard. 

17.  Consider Request for Maintenance on Goose Pitts Lane.

       It was explained that the path only went to one house and that the Parish Council was not responsible for the repairs.
18.  Consider Fence Around War Memorial.

      Still waiting for North Lincs views on state of fence.
19. Consider Parish Affairs And Other Items of an Urgent Nature.   

       i) Encroachment opposite Selby’s at Woodhouse..
      ii) Ivy on trees on road up to Crown Inn.
     iii) Near misses at roundabout at Grey Green..

     iv) Offer of free trees.. 
      v) What is policy on roads in Parish as they are in a deplorable state..
     vi)  Subsidence on Sandtoft Road from the Industrial Estate. 
    vii)  Ivy at 92/94 Westgate Road half way across pavement.
    viii) Ivy Carrhouse Road, see photos..
      ix)  Epworth Colts. Cllr. Ferris said that they had reached an impasse with BPFA and had been told to find a new

            venue for next season. It was agreed to tell both sides it was imperative that they arrange a meeting at which the

            Council would send representatives (Cllrs. Greensitt ,Bell and Ripley). 
The meeting closed at 9.05 pm.  
